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Congratulations to 2015 ACS Fellows who are members of the Division of 

Professional Relations!  

Mark D. Frishberg  

John J. Johnston  

Jennifer E. Lewis  

R. Daniel Libby  

Gordon L. Nelson  

Frankie Kay Wood -Black  

Marinda Li Wu  

The Division of Professional Relations focuses on the interest of the individ-

ual chemist.  In this way, we are different from other divisions, most of whom are or-

ganized around a discipline of chemistry.  We organize programming in such areas as 

job opportunities, diversity, ethics, job training, and responsible conduct of re-

search.  We give programming support to such committees as CEPA, Women Chem-

ists, Chemists with Disabilities, Minority Affairs, Senior Chemists, and Ethics and to 

Regional Meetings and Local Sections.  We work with others in the Society to develop 

programming and promote issues in these areas. 
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ketplace (and job market), what playbook are you using to develop a strategy for maintaining your career? How are you 
training to be competitive in the field? Do you have a coach to help you work on specific skills? 

 

Let us hear your voice. I invite you to write me ( gloriathomas@lsu.edu ) or 
follow us on Twitter (@ACSPROF).   

Gloria Thomas  

Dear Colleagues, 

Here in Baton Rouge temperatures are just beginning to cooling off and LSU football is well 
under way.  After one cancelled game (due to lightening) and a nail-biting-down-to-the-wire 
win over Mississippi State, thereôs much speculation about the rest of the season.  What 
strategy will the team employ? Will our defense be up to par?  How will a win against Au-
burn help our rankings?  Whatôs the competition looking like? And, of course, will Les Miles 
manage the clock better than last season? 

 

Even if youôre not a sports fanatic, I hope youôre asking the same questions about your ca-
reer.  In times of lean resources (and funding rates) and fierce competitiveness in the mar-

Message From the Chair -Elect  

E. Ann Nalley  

Message From the Chair  

As I close out my year as chair, I want to thank all of the members of the Executive Committee 

for your support and advice.  I think we had a very good year.  Our programming at both meet-

ings was outstanding.  We continue to benefit from the work of an outstanding program chair, 

Dan Libby, who does such a great job.  He makes sure everything is done at the right time 

and although we donôt always see him when we arrive at out symposia, the banner is there and 

brochures and hand ïouts are in place. 

I ran for this office this year because I wanted to play an integral part in the planning and produc-

tion of the celebration of the birth of one of our founding fathers, Henry Hill.  And thanks to the 

very hard work of Sharon Haynie the entire week which featured events saluting the professional 

contributions of Henry Hill was outstanding.  It was even better than I had hoped it would be. The 

Divisions of Professional Relations, History, Small Chemical Business and Polymer Chemistry collaborated to sponsor a 

series of symposia highlighting Henry Hillôs contributions to the chemical profession, to the ACS and his innovations in 

polymers.  The celebration culminated with the Henry Hill Award Reception on Tuesday evening.   I am so pleased that 

our Division played major role in this very successful meeting not only financially but also in terms of the professional 

contributions.  I hope all of you had the opportunity to attend one or more the symposia.  The talks I attended were excel-

lent and as I learned more about Henry Hill the more my appreciation and admiration for him grew.  He truly made a dif-

ference in the ACS not only through his work to introduce the Professional Employment Guidelines which set  up high 

standards for how employees in chemical profession should be treated but he also changed ACS  governance forever by 

making it easier for candidates representing diversity to run for the ACS Board and for the ACS President.  I do not re-

member meeting Henry Hill but I am pleased in a small way to be carrying on his legacy. 

Although I feel that one of my major efforts was successful, to Honor Henry Hill, I am sad that I have left a heavy load for 

others to carry.  We have lost more members this year and continue to lose them.  We have to be more aggressive at 

telling our story about how our Division should be the Division for all professional chemists and to try and recruit more 

members.  At both meetings this year we discussed revisiting our strategic plan.  I believe we are on the right track as 

we continue to establish more subdivisions but we cannot become complacent so letôs reexamine the strategic plan to 

determine if we can do more to gain the recognition within the Society which we deserve. 

At our meeting in Boston, we agreed revert back to the schedule of presenting the Henry Hill award at the Spring Meet-

ing.  We changed our schedule over the past two years so that the presentation would coincide with the Celebration of 

the Anniversary of Henry Hillôs birth which was scheduled to be held in Boston at the Fall ACS Meeting.  Please consider 

preparing a nomination for both the Henry Hill Award and the Lou Sacco Award which will be presented in San Diego.  

The description of both awards in presented here and this represents the call for nominations. 

 

 

mailto:gloriathomas@lsu.edu
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Call for Nominations!  

Lou Sacco Award and Henry Hill Award  

 

Nominations due on or before October 31,2015  

Call for Nominations for Henry Hill Award  

The American Chemical Society Division of Professional Relations is accepting nominations for 

The 2016 Henry A. Hill Award. The award recognizes people who have served the profession in a unique and dis-

tinguished manner.  To nominate someone, send a nominating letter 

detailing the nomineeôs qualifications and a seconding letter. to Ann Nalley at annn@cameron.edu or Dept. of 

Chemistry, Physics & Engineering, Cameron University, 2800 W. Gore Blvd., Lawton, OK 73505  Nominations are 

due on or before October 31, 2015.  

The winner will be announced in January 2016. 

 

Call for Nominations for Lou Sacco Award  

The Division of Professional Relations solicits nominations for the Lou Sacco Award. The Lou Sacco Award honors 

the late Lou Sacco and is given to recognize persons who have served the Division of Professional Relations in a 

meritorious and exemplary manner over a significant period of time. Nominations should consist of a letter of nomi-

nation providing a justification for the award including the service to the Division of Professional Relations for which 

the nominee is being recognized. The letter should also provide additional biographical information that can include 

education, professional experience, contributions to the Division of Professional Relations, awards, honors and 

publications. 

 

Send nominations to Ann Nalley at annn@cameron.edu or Dept. of Chemistry, Physics & Engineering, Cameron 

University, 2800 W. Gore Blvd., Lawton, OK 73505.  Nominations are due on or before October 31, 2015.  

 

The winners will be announced in January 2016 and the awards presented at the Spring ACS Meeting in 2016. 

Just as football is a team sport, PROF is also here to help you keep your head in the game.  Please join us in San Diego 
for excellent programming, the Henry Hill reception (moving back to its original timing) and our executive committee and 
open meeting.  Or, perhaps youôre a seasoned pro or rising star who would like to take a leadership role in the division 
toward helping others develop their career. 

 

I donôt know if Henry Hill was a football fan or not, but I hope he would have found this analogy fitting.  In Boston, as we 
awarded the Henry A. Hill award posthumously to Henry A. Hill, many elaborated on how the first African American ACS 
president was passionate about promoting professionalism and how his contributions facilitated the creation of the PROF 
division.  As noted by Bill Caroll, a fellow past ACS president, during the Professional Legacy of Henry Hill symposium, 
while PROFôs original focus was on the employerôs responsibility to the employed chemist, todayôs challenges also de-
mand that each chemist take a responsibility for self as a sole proprietor of sorts. I couldnôt agree more. 

 

And so, as we gear up for more football and wind down the year that marks the 100
th
 anniversary of the birth of Henry A. 

Hill, I encourage you to vote for the next slate of the divisionôs leadership, look for ways to engage with the division, and 
let us hear your voice. I invite you to write me (gloriathomas@lsu.edu) and follow us on Twitter (@ACSPROF). 

 

Geaux Tigers! 

mailto:annn@cameron.edu
mailto:annn@cameron.edu
mailto:gloriathomas@lsu.edu
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Itôs been a lot of fun being part of the leadership team for the Division of Professional Relations for 

the last three years.  My special thanks to my past chair Keith Vitense and my chair-elect Ann 

Nalley for their support. 

Our programming effort was particularly successful.  Just in the last year, we have organized a 

dozen symposia and cosponsored another couple of dozen with divisions such as Small Business, 

Business Management, History, Chemical Education, Polymers; and with committees like Interna-

tional Activities, Women Chemists, Young Chemists, Minority Affairs and with Presidential Events.  

I am thankful to a broad range of individuals for these organizing efforts, and particularly to our Pro-

Events in Boston  

Joe Stoner  

Message From the Past Chair  

gram Chair Dan Libby. 

The progress in expanding relationships with our related committees has been encouraging, those mentioned above as 

well as Ethics, CEPA and Chemists with Disabilities.  We have offered support to these committees with help in organiz-

ing and financially supporting programming.  They, in return, have supported us by identifying leadership for our subdivi-

sions. 

Our social events through the three years have been a great success.  I am especially pleased with the success of the 

Henry Hill 100
th
 Anniversary Celebration in Boston.  I am thankful for the divisions and committees that joined in with us 

in sponsoring and organizing this event.  Also gratifying was the success of the joint reception in Dallas with Small Busi-

ness and Safety. 

I am concerned with the declining membership of the division.  We have made efforts to educate ourselves about how to 

promote our division with our peers in ACS and encourage them to join with us.  I know that the leadership in the upcom-

ing years will double this effort to grow the division membership. 

Best of luck to Gloria Thomas and the rest of the leadership team as we move into the coming year. 

Henry Hill Centennial Reception  

The Division of Professional Relations Henry Hill award was presented posthumously to Henry Hill as a part 

of the large reception which was held on Tuesday evening as a part of the tribute to Henry Hill.  Anthony Hill, 

son of Henry Hill, was present to receive the award and gave a beautiful tribute to the memory of Henry Hill 

as he described his father and his grandfather.  This was a great way to close out a memorable week as 

those who knew Henry Hill or those of us who have benefited through his many contributions to his profession 

and to the American Chemical Society paid trib-

ute to him. I left that event that evening with a 

sad heart that I had not made a bigger effort to 

know Henry Hill before he passed on but feeling 

grateful to him for leaving a path for me and oth-

ers to follow.  For those of you who are former 

winners of the Divisionôs or the Northeasternôs 

Henry Hill Award, I hope you will display the 

award proudly and be thankful in some small 

way you are helping to pave that path for others. 

Anthony Hill accepted the Henry Hill Award from Dr. 

Ann Nalley on behalf of his father, Henry Hill.  

Photo by Linda Wang 



Page 5  

 

Events in Boston, Fall 2015 (cont.)  

The Chemical Angel Network  

The Chemical Angel Network session attracted 33 attendees who heard pitches from three companies ï all from the 

Boston area. 1. HelixBind  which has developed an in vitro diagnostic for the rapid, sensitive and selective test for sepsis 

that can identify the type of pathogen. 2. Quantum Technology Group also an in vitro diagnostic that uses brighter 

quantum dots initially for the  diagnostic labeling market, and 3. PanTher Therapeutics , a medical device proposing the 

use of drug eluting stents and drug eluting surgical barriers to treat pancreatic cancer.  

The Chemical Angel Network provides a mechanism for accredited angel investors to source and vet quality early-stage 

investment opportunities, assist entrepreneurs and early-stage growth companies and be a quality source for informa-

tion, educational resources and advisors.  A key aim for these investments will be economic development across all mar-

kets associated with the Chemical Enterprise - one of the country's largest contributors to job growth and GDP - by help-

ing emerging companies grow to profitability and/or grow to Venture Capital scale investments.  The Chemical Angel 

Network measures its success by the quality of deal flow, amount of dollars invested, number of companies funded and 

most importantly ROI for members. 

 

Chemical Angels will be meeting at the 2016 San Diego ACS meeting and is always looking to increase their number of 

angel investors and great companies applying for funding.  

Entrepreneurs and potential angels are welcome to contact the Chemical Angels Network at  www.chemicalangels.com.  

- Judy Giordan 

From left to right, Dr. Sharon Haynie, Organizer of the event; ACS President Diane Grob-Scmidt; Anthony Hill (son of Henry A. Hill; 

Dr. Ann Nalley; and Dr. Jan Hayes. Anthony is holding the 2015 PROF Henry Hill Award.   Photo by Linda Wang 

http://www.chemicalangels.com
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Events in Boston, Fall 2015 (cont.)  

A Check -List for Turning 30  

Sponsor:  Division of Professional Relations 

Co-Sponsors:  Younger Chemists Committee, Board of Trustees, Group 

Insurance Plans for ACS Members 

On Tuesday, August 18 a unique symposium was presented to explore fi-

nancial, professional and personal issues faced by younger members.  The 

transition from life as a twenty-something to a thirty-something is often a time 

of significant change in personal priorities, as well as sustained professional 

growth.  For example, early career chemists may wonder if the job they 

landed after graduation really suited them and, if not, how to compete now 

that their education is a few years out of date.  And on the personal side, 

those starting a family want to know about financial and insurance options.   

This symposium examined those issues and provided advice from ACS ca-

reer counselors, a financial planner, an insurance specialist and several ACS 

members who have experienced the transition.   

 
                              Speaker is Doug Hausner, Chair of YCC  

Getting Your First Industrial Job  

The Young Chemists Subdivision hosted our ñGetting Your First Industrial Jobò symposium on Monday morning to a 

crowd of about 60.  From vice presidents to recruiters, our 7-speaker panel presented on a wide array of topics for pro-

spective job seekers.  We also cosponsored international exchange programming with the Young Chemists Committee. 

Looking ahead to spring 2016 programming, Matt Grandbois (MLGrandbois@dow.com) and Natalie LaFranzo 

(nlafranzo@gmail.com) are organizing a symposium entitled ñEnough to be Dangerous: A Chemistôs Handbook to Cross

-Functional Developmentò.  This session will cover aspects of the wider skill and knowledge base to help develop scien-

tists that truly thrive, wielding a broader skill set that, although does not make them world-class experts in these compli-

mentary skills, classifies them as knowing ñenough to be dangerous.ò  Topics will range from project leadership to IP law.  

If you would like to contribute a talk, please submit them online.  You can direct any questions you have to Matt and 

Natalie. 

As we look toward the Philadelphia national meeting in fall 2016, we would appreciate your suggestions.  Do you have a 

topic on which you would like to have a symposium?  Would you like to organize a symposium?  Either way, please con-

tact either Adam Myers (docamadeus@gmail.com) or our chair-elect Natalie LaFranzo (nlafranzo@gmail.com).  We look 

forward to serving you in the coming year.  - Adam C. Myers 

mailto:MLGrandbois@dow.com
mailto:nlafranzo@gmail.com
mailto:docamadeus@gmail.com
mailto:nlafranzo@gmail.com
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Events in Boston, Fall 2015 (cont)  

Women in Innovation: Business and Commerce  

In Boston, over 75 attendees participated in this uniquely-formatted and interactive symposium, the first in a 3

-part series on Women in STEM Innovation.   The focus and key theme were the skills needed to translate 

research to innovation to commercial offering and linking those skills to career progression from researcher to 

innovator to business leadership. Women from leadership roles in successfully commercializing science 

shared key factors for success in STEM-based business during an interactive panel, followed by a moderated 

Q&A session. The panelists finished the symposium by hosting ñoffice hoursò for one-on-one questions with 

attendees. 

Thanks to our ACS and Corporate Sponsors:  

Division of Professional Relations, Divisional Activities Committee, ecosVC®, Women Chemists Committee 

and the Division of Business Development and Management.    

 

Let us hear your voice as part of the new ecosVC® initiative ñWhat 
Women Can DoÊò by taking the survey at: 
www.surveymonkey.com/s/STEMWomenInInnovation  

 

The series continues at the Spring 2016 ACS national meeting in 

San Diego with ñWomen in Innovation: Science & Technologyò. 

-Judy Giordin 

L to R: Moderator Judy Giordan, Panelists Marcia Stone, Dawn Mason, Bonnie Fendrock, and Marta Piñeiro-Núñez.  

Below: Dawn Mason hosts ñoffice hoursò with a young colleague. 

http://www.surveymonkey.com/s/STEMWomenInInnovation

